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NORTH CHARLESTON, S.C. – Detectives with the Charleston County Sheriff’s Office are 

investigating a homicide that occurred during the Fourth of July weekend in Ladson. 

 

On Friday, July 5, 2024, the New Jersey State Police Department requested that the Charleston 

County Sheriff’s Office perform a welfare check on a residence located in the 9900 block of 

Highway 78 in Ladson. Upon entry to the residence, deputies found an unresponsive female. 

EMS pronounced her dead at the scene. 

 

The Charleston County Sheriff’s Office Criminal Investigations Division and the Charleston 

County Coroner’s Officer were immediately notified and called to the scene. 

 

The Coroner’s Office has since identified the female victim as Glendi Racancoj Sacor, 29, of 

Guatemala, and stated she died from blunt and sharp force injuries. 

 

The request for a welfare check came in response to authorities in Newark, New Jersey 

discovering Racancoj Sacor’s husband’s vehicle next to a bridge. It would appear her husband 

committed suicide, though his body has not been recovered. The couple’s children were safe 

with their family in New Jersey at the time. 

 

As the investigation continues, there is no known danger to the community. Anyone with 

additional information can contact CCSO at 843-202-1700. 


